PARKS & RECREATIONS MINUTES April 9, 2019

Present: Mike Henwood, Corey Spackey, Debbie Wolfe, Todd Wesaw, Scott Snider Guests: Sally Grimm, Mary Hoffman, Dan Rutherford, Tracy Shahan

- 1. The need for 2 new door handles for the restrooms were discussed. They are needed to make the restrooms handicap accessible. We also discussed the need for 2 new doors. The doors will be looked at to see if they can be repaired or need replaced. Debbie to check prices for getting doors installed. Scott to get prices for handles and dead bolts.
- 2. Debbie Wolfe will speak to the Ickes brothers to see about playground inspection and the cost of an inspection. We will also see about contacting a playground company for this inspection. Debbie has not heard back from them. Corey to contact Masons to see if they will pay for it.
- 3. The water fountain in the park was discussed. The lower part of the fountain was not working. The need to clean/repair it was discussed. This will need to be done in the spring when the water is turned back on. The water dept. turned on the water and the fountain has problems. May need to remove it and install one in a different location.
- 4. We need to place a trash can back near the handicap entrance. The old can was destroyed last year. We then discussed placing slate slabs under the trash cans in the park to make it look neater and easier to mow around.
- 5. The sealing of the basketball court was discussed. We will see about using Fairfield County community service volunteers to spread the sealer. The tennis court was also discussed again. The damage is bad. We discussed what to do with it. Use it for pickle ball, volley ball or just remove it were options discussed. To be discussed more in next meeting.
- 6. The light on top of one of the posts in front of the village office needs repaired.
- 7. We need to install something in the corners of the shelter house to keep birds from nesting there. Scott checked this and there already wires there. Will look into something different.
- 8. Mary is getting with Jason Smith about electrical work needed at the pool, park shelter & restrooms.
- 9. Debbie asked about painting bathroom floors. We need to look at does it make the floors slippery.
- 10. Debbie asked if we could put small trash cans at the shelter to make it easier for people to dump them.
- 11. Mary asked about a bulletin board at Dowling Park facing Main street.
- 12. Pool manager has been hired and life guard interviews are still going on.
- 13. May 4th will be Pool/Park Clean up day, 9:00am 1:00pm. If it's raining on Saturday, make up day will be it will be Sunday May 5th, 1:00pm 4:00pm.
- 14. Pool pass prices remain the same except for parties over 75 people has been changed to \$150.
- 15. Sally would like to start repairing/cleaning the oil derrick. It is a big part of the history of the village.

Next meeting: June 4th, 6:00pm.